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               August 2018 

Newsletter of the Alabama Beekeepers Association 

Inside This Issue 

Letter from the President ð by David Ellis 

Letter from the Secretary ð  by Susan Ellis 

Letter from the Treasurer ð by Bonnie Funderburg 

Early Warning System ð by Geoff Williams and William Rowe 
 
Classifieds 

é.and More!!! 

Be sure and register for the 2018 Annual Meeting .  Registra-

tion forms have been mailed with the apiary registration 

form from the state.  On line registration at 

www.alabamabeekeepers.com!!! 

https://alabamabeekeepersassociation.formstack.com/forms/conference_registration_form_template_copy
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 It has certainly been a hot and wet 

summer this year. I hope that all of your hives 

have had an abundance of bees with record 

setting yields of honey. I also hope that your 

bees are healthy and strong as we are heading 

into the fall and soon winter season. Our Fall 

Conference is coming up soon, September 21 

& 22, and I just want to remind everyone to 

plan on attending and please pre-register. You 

can do so online by visiting our website at ala-

bamabeekeepers.com. Bob Fanning has done a 

great job maintaining and keeping this web 

page up and running. 

 Bill Evans has been working to make sure that this yearôs meeting is 

filled with informative and educational speakers, and workshops as well as a 

variety of vendors, and great door prizes. Bonnie has been working with the 

registrations as well as planning delicious meals for all to enjoy. Please, make 

sure to bring your entries for the Honey Show. You can visit our webpage for 

more information on the rules. Lynne Kelton does a great job with the honey 

show and it is always a highlight of the meeting as we see all the awards being 

presented. 

 I have enjoyed visiting area clubs. I just didnôt have time to visit all of 

the clubs, but to the ones I visited thank you for your hospitality. To the ones 

that I missed, Iôm sorry and I plan on visiting at a later date. If you are not a 

member of an area club you should consider visiting one they are a great source 

of information with the latest updates on treatments and laws as they relate to 

our favorite subject, honeybees. 

 It has been an honor and a privilege to serve a second term as President 

of the Alabama Beekeepers Association and I look forward to a future full of 

growth and positive changes for our ever growing association. 

 

 

    David Ellis, 

    President, Alabama Beekeepers Association 

Letter from the President 

David Ellis 

http://www.alabamabeekeepers.com
http://www.alabamabeekeepers.com
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Upcoming Eventsé 

 

ABA Annual Conventionððððððððððï  Sept 21st and 22nd 

 

,,,If you have an event you would like to add to the list, send it to:                    

carterbees@charter.net 

Letter from the Secretary 

The 2018 Fall Conference will be in session next month, September 21 

& 22, at the Clanton Performing Arts and Conference Center and I hope that 

you have made arrangements to attend. You can register on line by visiting The 

Alabama Beekeepers Association Website. I know that Bill Evans has been 

working hard to make sure we have another successful meeting. I have been 

working with Bonnie on planning the menus for the meeting and again this year 

we are asking for dessert donations to serve during the meals. Someone once 

asked me why we ask for dessert donations, the answer is limited space. All of 

the supplies, equipment, food and beverages that we transport for this event, we 

have little to no room for transporting the desserts that we like to offer to those 

in attendance. When we roll in on the Thursday before the meeting begins, it 

looks like an army has come to town ready to set up camp. 

 It has been an honor and a privilege to work alongside Bonnie 

Funderburg and all the other officers and members of The Alabama Beekeepers 

Association Board of Directors. When I reflect back to the old days, back in 

Millbrook and Prattville, I can honestly say ñWeôve come a long way, Babyò 

from the venue, menus, and budget it has been a true ñmoving on upò 

experience and I feel blessed to have seen the growth and many changes along 

the way and looking forward to even more positive changes in the future. Thank 

you for your confidence in me as I have enjoyed serving this association as 

secretary. 

 

 

 

 

    Sincerely, 

    Susan Ellis 

mailto:carterbees@charter.net
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 Little did I know when I was elected 

Secretary/Treasurer in 2005 that I would be 

doing this for so many years. I really appreciate 

all the trust that you have put in me over the 

years. You probably will not ever have someone 

who is as crazy as I am. I have enjoyed so much 

watching the association grow. Every time a new 

personôs dues comes in the mail I get so excited. 

Every time someone else registers for the annual 

meeting I canôt wait to add them to the list and 

see where our count is now. I hurry to get them posted to our database program, 

Member Ties, and to add them to our spreadsheet showing the count as people 

register. 

 Not only will this be my last letter as Treasurer for the Stinger, it will 

be my last time to pitch what a bargain our annual meeting is. For $45 you get 

two days of classes, you get fed the whole time you are here and you get free 

shipping from vendors from all over. We have 21 vendors signed up for this 

meeting. I know many of them will let you call ahead of time and order from 

them and they will bring what you ordered to the meeting for you to pick up. 

You also get to visit with beekeepers from all over the state of Alabama, and a 

few that come in from other states as well. We have a great honey contest that is 

getting bigger all the time. If you have any questions about what the meeting 

has to offer, look online at our website, www.alabamabeekeepers.com or 

www.albeeks.com. Bob Fanning has done a great job setting up all the 

information about the meeting so you can find out anything you want to know. 

Bill Evans has gotten all the information about the schedule for the meeting, the 

vendors, the hotel information, everything Bob has needed to set up the web 

site. 

 Now for a special request, if possible, when you come to the meeting 

will you be willing to bring a dessert. We can use any kind of dessert. We 

usually serve cookies and brownies or bars at our lunch on Friday, we serve pies 

at our Banquet, and whatever else we have we serve with Saturday lunch. 

Cakes, pies, cookies, whatever. This really helps us to keep the cost lower for 

the meeting. 

 Thank you all so much for every kind word through the years. 

 

 

     Bonnie 

Bonnie Funderburg 

Letter from the Treasurer 

http://www.alabamabeekeepers.com
http://www.albeeks.com
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An early warning system for Beekeepers 
 
By Geoff Williams1 & William Rowe2 
1Department of Entomology & Plant Pathology, Auburn University, Auburn 
2The Alabama Cooperative Extension System, Fairhope 

 

 Early warning systems are ever so important to disaster risk reduction 

plans that strive to prevent loss of life and prevent economic impact. Alabama 

makes extensive use of NOAAôs Severe Weather and Hurricane Warning 

systems. Likewise, the state has an emergency management system that works 

to prevent, prepare and recover from unfortunate disasters that strike us. 

 Pivotal to the success of early warning systems are four key elements ï 

1. risk knowledge, 2. technical monitoring and warning, 3. communication and 

dissemination of warnings, and 4. community response capability (Wiltshire, 

2006). 

 Early warning systems are typically associated with major physical 

disturbances ï hurricanes and tornadoes for example. Nowadays, advances in 

technology and communication mean that beekeepers could also benefit from 

an early warning system. 

 One purpose of the Bee Informed Partnershipôs Sentinel Apiary 

Program (https://beeinformed.org/programs/sentinel/) is to develop an early 

warning system for beekeepers to rapidly communicate information about 

varroa mite and nosema infestation levels, as well as honey production and 

nutritional needs. 

 For stressors of honey bees, risk knowledge and community response 

capability are sub-par (if they exist at all). But for varroa, we have a fighting 

chance, particularly as scientists and beekeepers continue to seek more 

sustainable solutions for its management. 

For example: 

1.  Risk knowledge ï There is no question that varroa is bad news. We 

know it! 

 

2.  Technical monitoring ï Several tools exist to monitor for varroa, 

including sticky boards, sugar shakes, and alcohol washes (https://

honeybeehealthcoalition.org/varroa/). In the case of BIPôs Sentinel Apiary 

Program, beekeepers simply collect bees from their colonies monthly 

between May and October, and mail them to the University of Maryland for 

analysis. 

 

       3.  Communication and dissemination of warnings ï A quick email from 

the BIP lab to participating beekeepers, or an update of the Sentinel Apiary 

https://beeinformed.org/programs/sentinel/
https://honeybeehealthcoalition.org/varroa/
https://honeybeehealthcoalition.org/varroa/
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Programôs óVarroaô (https://bip2.beeinformed.org/sentinel/) or MiteCheck 

(https://bip2.beeinformed.org/mitecheck/) maps, can quickly alert beekeepers 

about regional varroa levels. 

       4.  Community response capability ï Several tools (e.g. chemicals) are 

available for responding to high varroa levels. Remember to use them 

judiciously, diversify their use, and try to prevent high levels of infestation in 

the first place by using cultural techniques like drone brood removal or breaks 

in the brood cycle. 

 Each year, the Sentinel Apiary Program starts monitoring for varroa and 

nosema in May. 

 As Auburn Universityôs Bee Lab awaits those first results, we can at 

least reflect on trends in the weight of our colonies. Advances in hive scales and 

online platforms means that you can too! 

 It looks like nectar production has slowed in our region (Fig. 1). A 

quick look at the Bee Informed Partnershipôs site (https://bip2.beeinformed.org/

hive-scales/public) suggests another participant a few hours north of us ï in 

Birmingham ï is observing a similar trend. 

Fig. 1. Hive scale data from the Auburn University Bee Lab between 4-25 May 

2018. In the top graph, the orange line illustrates hive weight; the green line 

illustrates ambient temperature. After May 16, hive weight levelled out. 

 

 Having these kinds of information spread to beekeepers around the state 

will allow us to be proactive rather than reactive! Please consider joining these 

early warning efforts ï either as a participant or as an observer. The tool will 

grow in power as more become involved. 

https://bip2.beeinformed.org/sentinel/
https://bip2.beeinformed.org/mitecheck/
https://bip2.beeinformed.org/hive-scales/public
https://bip2.beeinformed.org/hive-scales/public
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2018 Annual Meeting 

 This yearôs annual meeting will include some excellent speakers: Dr. 

Jim Tew, who will open and close our program, is a Honey Bee Specialist with 

the Alabama Cooperative Extension System. He is retired as an entomologist 

with Ohio State University and is the former Alabama State Apiarist. Jim is 

always an informative and entertaining speaker. Dr. Geoff Williams and Dr. 

Brittney Goodrich with Auburn University will be on the program along with 

Dr. Steve Payne with the Louisiana Beekeepers Association. In addition to 

these speakers we will have several Alabama Beekeepers teaching a session or 

doing workshops. In all, you will have your choice of 44 total sessions over the 

two-day meeting. 

 We will have several vendors at the meeting, including five of the 

major beekeeping supply vendors: Kelley Beekeeping, Rossman Apiaries, 

Mann Lake, Dadant & Sons and Brushy Mountain Bee Farm, along with many 

other smaller vendors.  

 We will have our even larger honey show with Welsh Honey Judges 

Brutz English and Lynn Kelton.  There are fourteen show classes: Extracted 

honey, light Extracted honey, Amber Extracted honey, Dark Chunk honey 

(comb honey in a jar with liquid honey), Black jar honey, Cut-comb (comb 

honey in a box), Creamed honey, Beeswax cake (a single molded piece of two 

pounds or more), Candle (poured or dipped, straight or ornamental), Cosmetic ï 

lip balm, lotions, cream, gloss, Soap, Original bee-related photography, 

Original bee-related art, and Beekeeping gadget.  For complete rules see the 

Alabama Beekeepers Website. 

 To get to the event take I-65 to Clanton and get off at Exit 212. Go 

west for one mile toward Clanton. The peach tower is at this exit. Look for 

a Jefferson State sign on your left. The Clanton Conference and 

Performing Arts Center is adjacent to this building. Pull into this parking 

lot and park around back and enter through the rear doors. 

 Come, join your fellow Alabama Beekeepers at the Clanton Conference 

and Performing Arts Center, September 21st and 22nd!!! 

 

     Jerry 

https://www.unisdr.org/2006/ppew/info-resources/ewc3/checklist/English.pdf
https://www.unisdr.org/2006/ppew/info-resources/ewc3/checklist/English.pdf
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Alabama Mountain Beekeepers Associationðmeets the last Thursday of the month at 

6:00PM; 1590 Tabor Road Cut Off, Gadsden, Al. 35904. Barbara Pavey: President; 

256-504-5510 

 

Baldwin County Beekeepers Association--meets the first Monday of the month at 

6:45PM; PZK Hall, 17933 Al hwy-104, Robertsdale, Al 36567.  Rebekah Hargraves: 

President; 251-964-0559 www.baldwinbees.com 

 

Bibb County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the first Thursday of the month at 6:30; 

Cahaba Lily Center on Main Street in West Blocton, Al. David Hamm: President; 205-

913-6789; wdhamm13@gmail.com  

 

Blount County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the fourth Thursday of every month, 

except November and December, at 6:30; Blount County Resource Center, 62561 US 

Hwy 231, P.O. Box 188, Cleveland, AL 35049. Jerry Carter: President; 205-213-

1673; carterbees@charter.net 

 

Central Alabama Beekeepers Associationð(Montgomery, Elmore and surrounding 

counties) meets the fourth Thursday of the month at 6:00PM; Elmore County Extension 

Office, 340 Queen Ann Rd., Wetumpka, Al. 36092ô  Allyson Andrews: President; 

Allyson.andrews@icloud.com  

 

Chilton County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the first Thursday of every month at 

6:00PM; Clanton Recreation Center, 309 1st St., Clanton, Al.  Larry Wyatt: President; 

larry2660@centurytel.net 

 

Conecuh County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the last Tuesday of each 

month @ 6:30 PM at the Conecuh County Extension Office, 102 Liberty 

Street, Evergreen, AL 36401. Contact is President: Billy Blair, 251-236-3774. 

blairmobileva@yahoo.com. 

 

Cullman County Beekeepers Associationðmeet the second Tuesday of the odd 

numbered months (January, March, May...ect.) at 6:00PM;  Main ALFA Building, 307 

Main Street, Cullman, Al. Phillip Garrison: President; 256-734-5963 

 

East Alabama Beekeepers Associationðmeets the second Tuesday of every month at 

6:30PM; Ashland Housing Authority Meeting Room, 35 East Circle Drive, Ashland, Al,  

Luke North: President; Contact Jeff Monroe for more information:  256-872-1113 

Cell or 334-864-0094 office jmonroe@firerescuehelp.com 

 

Etowah County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the first Thursday of the month at 

6:30PM;  Carnes Rec Center, 102 Case Ave. SE, Attalla, Al., 35954.  David Kelton: 

President; 256-523-4767; honeybees60@gmail.com 

Regional Beekeeping Associations 

mailto:wdhamm13@gmail.com
mailto:carterbees@charter.net
mailto:Allyson.andrews@icloud.com
mailto:larry2660@centurytel.net
mailto:blairmobileva@yahoo.com
mailto:jmonroe@firerescuehelp.com
mailto:honeybees60@gmail.com
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Jackson County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the first Thursday of every month at 

6:30PM; Jackson County Farmers Federation Building, 23625 John T Reid Parkway, 

Scottsboro, Al.  Keith Fletcher : President; keith.fletcher@mda.mil 

 

Jefferson County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the third Thursday of every month 

except December at 6:30PM; Birmingham Botanical Gardens, 2612 Lane Park Road, 

Birmingham, AL 35223. John DeBuys: President; jeffcobees@jeffcobees.org 

 

Limestone County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the second Thursday of every 

even month (Feb, April, June...ect.) at 6:00PM; Limestone County Water Authority, 

17218 Hwy 72, West Athens, Al, 35611. Lionel Evans: President; 

lcbees.al@gmail.com 

 

Lower Alabama Beekeepers Associationð(Butler and surrounding counties) meets 

the second Saturday of odd numbered months (January, March, May...ect.) at 2:00PM; 

Antioch Baptist Church, 2303 Old Stage Rd., Greenville, Al. Robert Johnson: 

President; 334-437-0653 

 

Madison County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the second Thursday of every odd 

month (January, March, May...ect.) at 6:30PM; Huntsville Botanical Garden, 4747 Bob 

Wallace Avenue, Huntsville, Al.  President: Mike Price  Mike.w.pricw@mediacom.net 

 

Mobile County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the second Thursday of the month at 

6:45PM; Grace Tabernacle Church, 2001 Dawes Road, Mobile, Al.  Johnny Johnson: 

President; contact Jane Spicciani for information; janespicc@gmail.com 

 

Northeast Alabama Beekeepers Associationð(Calhoun and surrounding counties) 

meets on the second Thursday of each month at 6:30PM; Cane Creek Community 

Gardens, 77 Justice Ave. Anniston, Al. David Goodson: President; contact Jerry 

Gilbert for information jerry@gilbertandco.com 

 

Perry County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the second Tuesday of every odd 

month (Jan., March, May...ect)  at 6:00 PM: Siloam Baptist Church, 505 Washington 

Street, Marion, Al.; Shelley Nicholls: President; 334-683-4493; shelleyfish@me.com 

 

St. Clair County Beekeepers Associationðmeets on the fourth Thursday of each 

month  at 7:00 PM;  Alabama Farm Federation (ALFA) Building located at 32775 U.S. 

Highway 231, Ashville, Alabama;  Jimmy Carmack: President;  205-966-5223; 

purealabamahoney@yahoo.com. 

 

Sand Mountain Beekeeping Associationð(Marshall and surrounding counties) meets 

on the third Thursday of each even numbered month (February, April, June...ect.) at 

6:30PM; Guntersville Public Library, 1240 OôBrig Avenue, Guntersville, Al. 35976.  

Bob Cole: President; 256-894-4449; honeyandbees@charter.net 

Saugahatchee Beekeepers Associationð(Lee and surrounding counties) meets the 

mailto:keith.fletcher@mda.mil
mailto:jeffcobees@jeffcobees.org
mailto:lcbees.al@gmail.com
mailto:mike.w.price@mediacombb.net
mailto:janespicc@gmail.com
mailto:jerry@gilbertandco.com
mailto:shelleyfish@me.com
mailto:purealabamahoney@yahoo.com.
mailto:honeyandbees@charter.net
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first Tuesday of even months (February, April, June...ect.) at 6:00PM; Lee County 

Extension Office, 600 7th Street, Suite 4, Opelika, Al. Samantha Shaw: President; 334-

467-2453 gregsamshaw@gmail.com 

 

Shelby County Beekeepers Associationðmeets the first Thursday of each month at 

6:30; First Presbyterian Church of Alabaster, 8828 Hwy 119, Alabaster, AL 35007 

Kelley Frederick: President; 205-690-0681. info@shelbybees.org : shelbybees.org 

 

Shoals Area Beekeepers Association-(Lauderdale County, Colbert County and 

surrounding areas) meets the third Tuesday of the month at 6:00PM; Lauderdale Co Ext 

Office; 802 Veterans Dr, Florence, AL 35630: President: Gary Glover; Contact; 

Debbie Simmons 256-627-8132 

 

Southeast Alabama Beekeepers Associationð(Coffee and surrounding counties) 

meets on the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 PM; Coffee County Extension Office, 

1055 East McKinnon Street, New Brockton, Al.  Tim Faulkner : President; 334-674-

0687; timfaulkner@aol.com  Contact: Phillis Wilson: Secretary; 334-735-3343 for 

more information 
 

Southwest Alabama Beekeepers Associationð(Escambia and surrounding counties) 

meets the Third Monday each month at 6:30; Pentecostal Holiness Church, 839 Palafox 

St, Flomaton, AL 36441 Bill Blair: President 251-236-3774; 

blairmobileva@yahoo.com 

 

Tallapoosa River Beekeeping Associationð(Tallapoosa and surrounding counties) 

meets the third Thursday of every month at 6:00; Dadeville Recreation Center, 116 Kids 

Ct, Dadeville, AL.  Keith Robinson: President; 334-362-0956; rangerkr@hotmail.com 

 

Tennessee Valley Beekeeping Associationð(Lawrence and surrounding counties) 

meets on the second Thursday of every even numbered month (February, April, 

June...ect) at7:00PM; Moulton City Hall, 720 Seminary Street, Moulton, Al.  Jo Ann 

Clark: President; Contact David Hicks for more information; hicksdp@juno.com 

 

The Queenôs Castle Beekeeping Associationð(Escambia and surrounding counties) 

meets the last Saturday of the month at 9:30AM; 21980 US Hwy 29 

Andalusia, AL 36420. Ric Butler: President; contact number (OJ and Lucy Blount) 

334-222-0751 

 

Tri County Beekeepers Associationð(Lamar, Fayette, and Marion Counties) meets 

the third Tuesday of the month at 7:00PM; State Bank & Trust meeting room, 7370 

Hwy 43; Guin, Al.  Patti Butler: president; 205-695-3779 

 

Walker County Beekeeping Associationðmeets the fourth Monday of every month at 

6:30PM (except  December ); Walker Co Extension Office, 1501 N. Airport Road, 

Jasper, AL.  Lonnie Funderburg: President; 205-625-3464; funder@otelco.net 

mailto:gregsamshaw@gmail.com
mailto:info@shelbybees.org
http://shelbybees.org/
https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN25x63343669&id=YN25x63343669&q=Lauderdale+County+Extension+System&name=Lauderdale+County+Extension+System&cp=34.7996788024902%7e-87.6633987426758&ppois=34.7996788024902_-87.6633987426758_Lauderdale+County+Extension+System&FORM
mailto:timfaulkner@aol.com
mailto:blairmobile@yahoo.com
mailto:rangerkr@hotmail.com
mailto:hicksdp@juno.com
mailto:funder@otelco.net
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West Alabama Beekeepers Associationð(Tuscaloosa and surrounding counties) 

meets the third Thursday of the month at 6:00PM; Tuscaloosa Extension Auditorium, 

2513 7th Street, Tuscaloosa, Al. 35401.  Vince Wallace: President; 205-339-3318; 

wallacebees@gmail.com 

 

Wiregrass Beekeeping Associationð(Houston and surrounding counties) meets on 

the first Thursday of the month at 7:00PM; Houston County Extension Office, 1699 

Ross Clark Circle, Dothan, Al. Steve Loveland: President; contact at 

wiregrassbeekeepers.com/contact 

 

...and for our friends near Douglasville Ga. 

 

West Georgia Beekeepers Associationðmeets the fourth Monday of the month at 

6:30; American Legion, 6449 Bankhead Hwy, Douglasville Ga.  For more information 

contact Marilynne Parker, President 770-949-6640 

 

If you are a member of an organization not listed please let me know.  

carterbees@charter.net, or  205-213-1673.  Please help us keep this list up-to-date.   

      

 

     Jerry 

 

 

Membership Report 

Members as of June 15th_____________________________762 

New Members _____________________________________32 

Members as of August 15th ____________________________794 

 Did you know that the Alabama Beekeepers Association has a 

representative in the American Beekeeping Federation? For more than 75 

years, the ABF has been working in the interest of all beekeepers, large and 

small, and those associated with the beekeeping industry to ensure the future of 

the honey bee. The American Beekeeping Federation hosts a website with some 

useful information, webinars, and beekeeping tips for beginners and seasoned 

beekeepers. To learn more please visit www.abfnet.org or www.abfnet.org/

page/15.   

mailto:wallacebees@gmail.com
mailto:wiregrassbeekeepers.com/contact
mailto:carterbees@charter.net
https://www.abfnet.org/
https://www.abfnet.org/page/15
https://www.abfnet.org/page/15
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2018 Alabama Beekeepers Association Nominations Committee 

North Alabama: 

Bob Fanning 

k4vb@knology.net 

Home (256) 883-9601 

Cell (256)684-1065 

 

Bob Cole 

honeyandbees@charter.net 

Home (256) 894-4449 

 

Central Alabama: 

Larry Wyatt-NOMINATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN 

larry2660@centurytel.net 

Home (205) 660-3040 

Cell (205) 602-3514 

 

Pattie Butler 

jimmyfbutlerbz@gmail.com 

Home (205) 695-6448 

Cell (205) 695-3780 

 

South Alabama: 

Daryl Pichoff 

pichoffd@gmail.com 

Home (251) 233-9485 

 

Becka Hargraves 

msgoldielocks@gmail.com 

Cell (865) 617-9935 

 

 
As well as the officerôs positions there are 2 Board of Directors positions up for 

election this year.  One from the central area of the state and one from the 

southern area of the state.  If you have a suggestion for a nominee, please 

contact one of your area Nomination Committee members.  Thank you. 

mailto:k4vb@knology.net
mailto:honeyandbees@charter.net
mailto:larry2660@centurytel.net
mailto:jimmyfbutlerbz@gmail.com
mailto:pichoffd@gmail.com
mailto:msgoldielocks@gmail.com
mailto:info@beckasbees.com
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Rear your own queens using the cell punch method.  No tedious transferring of 

delicate larvae.  This kit includes the cell punch tool as well as some other use-

ful items to get you started raising queens.  Also included is 2 pages of instruc-

tions with color photos.  To obtain your kit send $20 plus $2.50 shipping  to:   

Wil Montgomery                                                                                              

1401 Lakemont Drive S.                                                                                

Southside, Alabama 35907                                       Kit will ship the next day 

Looking for something?  Check the classifieds.  Do you have something to sell?  

List it in The Stingeré Call 205-213-1673 or e-mail carterbees@charter.net 

Classifieds 

In The Kitchen 

 
Honey Citrus Glazed Carrots 

 

Ingredients: 

1 Tbs butter 

4 cups sliced carrots 

1/4 cup honey 

1/2cup chicken broth 

1/2 cup orange juice 

1/2 tsp orange zest (minced) 

1 tsp salt 

1/4 tsp pepper 

 

Directions 

 

In large skillet over medium-high heat, melt butter. Add carrots and saut® for 

several minutes. 

Add honey, broth, orange juice and orange zest. 

Reduce heat to medium-low and simmer until carrots are cooked and liquid is 

thick. 

Season with salt and pepper 

 

    Submitted by 

    Julie Stevens 

mailto:carterbees@charter.net
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Lookout Mountain Honey Bees 
 

Lookout Mountain Honeybees is taking orders for equipment to be picked up at 

the annual meeting at no delivery charge. We will be taking orders up until 

September 19. Place your equipment orders now. 

Come by our booth at the ABA Annual meeting and present code 1958 to 

receive a 10% discount on all wooden ware. We also offer a full line of suits & 

jackets, 10 frame & 8 frame hives and supers, frames and beeswax foundation 

and all beekeeping supplies. 

To place a pre-order please call David or Lynne at 256-523-4767 or email; 

honeybees60@gmail.com. 

With all the hot weather and rain we have been having you may have seen an 

increase In hive beetles and increase in varroa mites. Remember donôt treat 

unless you have indication of mites 

mailto:honeybees60@gmail.com
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